
2nd June 2024 
First Sunday after Trinity 

 

 

APCM Thank you to all who attended. There is a summary of the meeting in this month’s Parish 
Magazine.  A few items for your attention. 
 

Parish Giving Scheme If you already give but not through this scheme, please transfer. It means that 
gift aid is automatic and paperwork is less for our volunteer treasurer and parish giving officer. Visit 
www.parishgiving.org.uk/donors/find-your-parish/harnham-salisbury/ to add your details or ring  
Julie Scott, Harnham Parish treasurer, who can guide you through. 
 

Legacy If you would like to leave a legacy please speak to Julie Scott, Treasurer.  An updated leaflet 
will be sent out in due course.  Julie can be reached at: mailto:treasurer.harnham.parish@gmail.com 
 

MOVEMENT FOR GOOD AWARDS 2024 You can help give the Parish a better chance of winning 
£1,000 in this year’s Movement for Good Awards. There will be draws in July, September and 
December, with 220 chances to win! All you have to do is nominate the Parish once, as soon as 
possible and definitely before 22 July. The more nominations we get, the better chance we have of 
winning! It’s very easy to do – just follow this link 
https://movementforgood.com/index.php?cn=1193766&ct=church#nominateACharity which will take 
you to our Parish entry, and answer a few simple questions about yourself. Please do it today. 

PARISH DIARY  
Saturday 1st June 10.00am 

12.00pm 
Coffee and Chat. Meeting Room.  H C Network. 
Big Lunch. Harnham Social Club. Harnham Harvest Table. 

Sunday 2nd  10.00am United Communion Service.  All Saints with special guest speaker 
from the Church Mission Society. 

Monday 3rd    2.00pm Funeral Michael Harris. Salisbury Crematorium. 

Tuesday 4th    9.00am Morning Prayer.  All Saints. 

Wednesday 5th    9.00am 
11.00am 
  7.30pm  

Morning Prayer.  St George’s. 
Communion at Brympton. 
First Wednesday Talks. Steven Oakes. “In the Bird Garden”. Parish 
Hall.  

Saturday 8th  10.00am Coffee and Chat.  Meeting Room. H C Network. 
Plain Arts Trail finishes at 4.00pm today. 

Sunday 9th    8.00am 
  9.30am 
10.45am 
  3.00pm 

Communion. All Saints. 
Communion. St George’s. 
Coffee and Service of the Word. All Saints. 
Messy Church.  Parish Hall. 

READINGS  

Mark 4 : 35 - 5: 20 
P37 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

m 

COLLECT 
God of truth, help us to keep your 
law of love and to walk in ways of 
wisdom, that we may find true life 
in Jesus Christ your Son. 
AMEN. 
 
 

POST COMMUNION 
Eternal Father, we thank you for nourishing 
us with these heavenly gifts: may our 
communion strengthen us in faith, 
build us up in hope, and make us grow in 
love; for the sake of Jesus Christ our Lord. 
AMEN. 
 

 

Please PRAY for: 
• peace between Russia and Ukraine and Palestine and Israel - those who have died, those who mourn, 

those who seek refuge.  Wisdom for all who lead. 

• Iglesia Anglicana de la Region Central de America. 

• the Episcopal Churches in South Sudan and Sudan, especially the Rt Revd James Obalokee Primo, 
Bishop of Magwi in South Sudan.  

• all the parishes in the Calne Deanery. 

• all the retired clergy who help out in the parish Revd Michael Camp, Revd David Callard. 

• wise use of the land in our neighbourhood. 

• Church Mission Society. 

• those who live in Wrenscoft and Heronswood. 

• all politicians and election campaigns that they would seek the common good. 

• those who are sick, and all who care for them, especially Kath G, Simon W, Pam J, Anne B,  
Margaret R, Sharon S, Sam, Princess of Wales and King Charles III. 

• those who have died especially Michael Harris and Marjorie Soutar . All who have died in war/ famine. 
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We welcome Jane Carr as Churchwarden of St George’s. Her email address is: 

mailto:jane.carr@hotmail.co.uk and contact phone no is:  07764 844 931. We also welcome Jane 
Greenaway and Inas Miles onto the PCC, and Frances Howard to the Deanery Synod. 
 

PLAIN ARTS TRAIL  Continues this week.  Tuesday 12-6.00pm, Wednesday - Saturdays 10-4pm until  
9th June  (Closed Sundays and Mondays). Refreshments. Large and small pieces of art and craft to 
view and purchase including cards. Catalogues and maps of all venues can be picked up in All Saints.  
 

BIG LUNCH THIS SATURDAY 12 – 3.00PM Harnham Harvest Table invites you to a “Bring and 
Share” Big Lunch this Saturday 1st June at Harnham Community Sports and Social Club. Bring food to 
share and a picnic rug, or just bring yourselves. For home-made food, bring an allergy list please. Hot 
and cold drinks will be on sale from the Social Club. There will be wet weather space, but we hope we 
won’t need it! Come and enjoy food, fun and friendship with your Harnham neighbours. Queries to 
harnhamcommunity@gmail.com. 
 
FIRST WEDNESDAY TALKS – Next talk – 5th June   “Birds in the Garden” 
Steve Oakes from the local branch of the RSPB will show you on screen “Birds in the Garden” and 
answer any questions you may ask him.   
 

Wanted 
Spare/old wooden bird boxes for use at Messy Church. If you have one going spare, please ring Liddy 
for collection on 07826 851220. Many thanks.  
 

“We love Harnham” fun day & PARISH FETE - Saturday 27th July. 
Over 300 families usually come along. This is our biggest chance to support the wider community, have 
fun and fundraise for the parish. We are aiming to raise £5000, and we need your commitment to this.  
Please save bottles! Full ones! Donate books etc. Please help on the following stalls - staffing 
gates, bottle stall, book/ bric a brac stall, raffle, coconut shy, hook a duck. If you know someone who 
would like to ‘hire a table’ for their own stall on the day it will cost £20. Please contact Revd Becky or 
Charles or Emma Wilson. 
 

MUSIC IN JUNE and JULY  
ORGAN EXTRAVAGANZA – SUNDAY 16th JUNE, 7.00PM,  ALL SAINTS 

Don’t miss this unique opportunity to hear Ben Mills, the very talented Organ Scholar at 
Salisbury Cathedral, play a kaleidoscope of pieces from across the organ repertoire on 
the organ at All Saints’ Church. Tickets £10,  to include interval drink. Book via Parish 
Office on harnhamparish@btinternet.com or 07925 108856, or Eventbrite via QR the 
code or pay at the door (if room!)   All the proceeds to support the work of Harnham 
Parish.   

Songs of Love  Sunday 7th July, 7.00pm All Saints. Popular songs in classical harmonies. £10.  
 

‘Pause for Thought’  Meets again, each Wednesday evening, from 12th June. Please join us at 
7.30pm in the Rose and Crown for discussions about life and faith. For further information, please 
contact either Matthew Stone or Katy Carter LLM. 
 

Hustings Sunday 23rd June at 6.00 – 7.30pm in St Thomas’ church, (SP1 1BA), organised by city 
centre churches. A General Election Hustings with candidates for the Salisbury constituency. Free 
entry. All welcome. The hustings will be hosted by Elinor Goodman, former political editor of Channel 4 
News, regular presenter on The Week in Westminster, and member of the Levinson Inquiry. 
Those who attended the churches’ shared Lent Lectures in the Cathedral in February and March are 
invited to consider the issues we were exploring together as you reflect on questions to put to the 
candidates. The Lent lectures can still be watched on the Salisbury Cathedral You Tube site. 
 

Swift Walk and Talks  
Salisbury Saturday 29th  June  20.00 - 21.30.  Meet outside Sarum College in the Cathedral Close.  
Downton Thursday 4th  July  19.30 - 21.00. Meet outside Downton Church.  
Wilton Tuesday 2nd July, 20.00 – 21.30. Meet in Wilton Market Place outside The Greyhound Inn. 
For all the above walks there is a suggested donation of £5 will be collected on the day. 
  
Calling for your support! Salisbury Soroptimists are collecting gently used bras for AfreeBra charity. 
They send bras to women in African countries where to have a bra gives women dignity and status. 
Last year 3,736 bras were collected. Please donate your bras before July 1st when they will be sorted. 
For further information: Contact Annette Phillips, phillinet@hotmail.com/07887357531 or leave bras at 
15, Buttercup Close, SP2 8FA . 
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